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A word from Ms. Mall...
As many parent already know, 
Winterberry is moving! Not this year or 
the next, but our hope is that we will 
begin the 2012/2013 school year in a 
new site. Over the past six years our 
community has spent countless hours 
identifying what we need/want and 
looking into where we can find a site to 
meet our vision.

During the 2009/2010 school year we 
hired RIM Architects to consider our 
previous community work and assist us 
in identifying options for a possible 
future location. Out of this process we 
tasked several small committees to 
explore several site options during the 
summer of 2010. In August we came 
back together and 955ons1
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Grade Four
by Ms. Mayer

In fourth grade we are studying 
zoology, mythology, and fractions.  
In fractions we are studying 
equivalent fractions and egg carton 
fractions.  We have a game that we 
play with egg cartons.  In the game a 
person draws a card with a fraction 
on it and then draws that fraction on 
the picture of a egg carton.  The 
person with the least left over wins.  
We also have created a fraction table 
with whole, half, and quarter tile 
pieces.  WE have been putting them 
out in symmetrical patterns.  When 
we finish, it will be for sale at the 
auction.  Look out for it and bid on 
it.  We also painted fraction trees 
with Ms. Mall this week.  Come by 
upstairs and have a look at them.

- Written by Robin, Anika, and Ms. 
Mayer

Grade Six
by Mr. Crawford

Sixth grade has completed the study 
of Astronomy, and we are eager to 
visit the UAA Planetarium as a 
culminating experience.  Flowing 
from this study of the heavens is a 
block on Geometry.  How satisfying 
it is to draw perfect circles after 
studying so many spherical bodies all 
around us!  We are also delving into 
five-paragraph essay writing, daily 
oral and written reflection on what 
we are reading, and an ongoing 
process of forming and adhering to 
community agreements within our 
class.

As the second half of the year 
approaches, I am excited for what 
lies ahead:  Winterfaire, our class 
play, our final assembly, the study of 
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Violin day is every Monday and Wednesdays at which students need to have their violin and practice folder.  All 
violin students should have a practice folder, which was handed out to the students before break.  It is a large red 
folder with their name on it.  In their folder there is a practice journal which students are to use daily to keep track 
of their practice times.  Students need to practice a minimum of fifteen minutes a day for six days of the week.   

Presently the fourth grade class is practicing “Ode to Joy” on their violin and with their voice.  They have been 
learning the German lyrics for “Ode to Joy” quite well!  Ask them to speak (or better yet sing!) the German to 
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Winterberry 3rd Annual
Head, Heart, & Hands Auction

Saturday, March 19, 2011 • 6pm, Bill Sheffield Alaska Railroad Depot

BUY YOUR TICKETS NOW
$60pp, $600 Individual Table, $800 Corporate Table





...DRESS REQUEST...

In order to reduce classroom distractions, continue our 
commitment to upholding Steiner’s views on materialism, 
and respect the needs of all students, families, and staff, we 
respectfully ask that student attire be comprised of:

* solid colors,
* stripes,
* polka dots,
* or patterns.

We also ask that all outerwear and accessories (including 
indoor shoes and lunch boxes) also follow these guidelines. 
Please choose plain shoes that do not include electronic 
lights, sounds, wheels, or commercially produced pictures. 

When students come to school with items that do not meet 
these guidelines, school staff may ask them to alter the 
clothing so it is not distracting (turn a shirt inside-out, for 
example), give the student an alternative item to wear 
instead and/or work together with families to find an 
alternative within a reasonable period.

Our goal is that we can come together on this issue out of 
respect for all community members knowing that while 
such items may not distract one, they do distract another. 
Thank you for your commitment to creating and 
maintaining the highest quality environment for our 
children.

As always, thank you for your willingness to grow and 
work together to create a culture of caring and respect at 
Winterberry!

Winterberry Charter Council Members (WCC)

Melissa Janigo, Chair                      janigo_melissa@asdk12.org
Arthur Harmon, Staff/Secretary    harmon_arthur@asdk12.org
Erin Fleischer, Parent                                  erininak@gmail.com
Della Swartz, Parent                             ddswartz@mtaonline.net
Franny Hall, Community Member        frannyinak@yahoo.com
Meggan Judge, Parent                     ericandmeggan@gmail.com
Tara Smith, Parent                                 taramarlene@gmail.com
Todd Robicheaux, Parent Seat              trobicheaux@alaska.net
Lynne Jablonski, WPG Rep                lynnejeffrey@yahoo.com
Meg Eggleston, Fcty Chair     eggleston_margaret@asdk12.org
Vacant, Staff/Faculty Seat
Shanna Mall, Principal                       mall_shanna@asdk12.org

Winterberry Parent’s Guild Members (WPG)

Julie Pepe, President                             pepephelps@yahoo.com
Craig Lyon, Vice President                          ak3csandat@gci.net
Sarah Rygh, Treasurer                              sara.rygh@gmail.com
Christina Eubanks, Secretary       christinaann58@hotmail.com
Lynne Jablonski, Fundraising             lynnejeffrey@yahoo.com
Vacant, Kindergarten

Mike Rehberg, Grade One                           mike@rehbergs.net
Vacant, Grade Two

Peter Smith, Grade Three                               petersmith@as.net
Dave Swartz, Grade Four                    ddswartz@mtaonline.net
Louke Ellenbroek, Grade Five  louke_ellenbroek@hotmail.com
Sarah Robicheaux, Grade Six                         sarahr@alaska.net
Rebeka Edge, Grade Seven/Eight             edgefam@yahoo.com
Shanna Mall, Principal                       mall_shanna@asdk12.org

Monthly Meetings: 3rd Thursday of each month, 6pm, second 
floor of Winterberry Charter School unless otherwise stated & 

advertised.

Monthly Meetings: 1st  Thursday of each month, 6pm, second 
floor of Winterberry Charter School unless otherwise stated & 

advertised.

Fur Rondy is Coming!
While this is a very exciting time for the city of 
Anchorage, it means our school parking will be 
unavailable from February 18th at 8pm - March 1vailable from Februar our school parking will be 
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